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You may be aware that I have stepped into the role of Acting Chair over the past couple 

of months following the resignation of Bill Alexander and will be carrying out this role 

until the Souths AGM in September. At the same time the Board has also seen Carol Al-

exander leave. We would like to thank Bill and Carol for their contribution to the South 

Region over the large number of years. Their knowledge and experience has widely ben-

efited many Boards, Leagues and individuals within the South Region and beyond over a 

substantial time frame and this experience will be difficult to replace. We will be adver-

tising for new members for the board to be elected from September. 

We have a lot to celebrate in the South at the moment, our Schools have done extreme-

ly well at National Schools, our Umpires are being selected to officiate at very prestig-

ious events, and some of our previous South players  are gracing the netball court at 

England Academy, Vitality Superleague and NPL Superleague Level.  

Performance completed the selections and are now training the U17’s Team South Ti-

gers for the NPFL Tournament taking place in August. With a returning Head Coach and 

Team Manager, along with a newly appointed Assistant Coach, we are hoping to do as 

well as we did last year at the tournament, if not better! Your support at the tourna-

ment is always welcome, please do come and watch our future Performance Athletes 

take to the NPFL court at the University of Nottingham, 24th—27th August 2017.  

South’s development of Back to Netball and Walking Netball is always growing, with 

four Netball Development Officers and two Netball Development Community Coaches 

working tirelessly to set up, facilitate and coach new sessions for all netballers in our re-

gion. For information on sessions near you visit our website www.netballsouth.co.uk/

play-netball.  

We hope you enjoy reading our newsletter, if you, your club or league have something 

to celebrate over the next few Months, do let us know by emailing 

south@englandnetball.co.uk with the subject “Newsletter Summer 2017”.  

 

Carol Williams, Acting Chair South RMB 

WELCOME 



DBS Information for Volunteers 



Regional Management 

Board Recruitment 

The Netball South RMB are hoping to recruit enthusiastic, motivated volunteers with a passion for 

netball to sit on the Management Board or one of our Technical Support Groups. The RMB is a group 

of hardworking volunteers who work to develop netball in our region, working closely with the fol-

lowing operational Technical Support Groups: 

 Competitions 

 Coaching 

 Officiating 

 Performance 

The board would like to engage with people who are interested in Netball in the South, passionate 

about volunteering and who have any experience in Netball or relevant associated areas, such as 

events, governance, HR or leadership.  

The following RMB roles will become available to apply for in the lead up to the 2017 AGM, taking 

place on the 5th September.  

 Chair 

 Vice Chair 

 General Members  

If you are interested and would like more information on these roles please contact Holly Hart, the 

Regional Manager (holly.hart@englandnetball.co.uk) or Carol Williams (carolwilliams1@sky.com) the 

Acting Chair of the RMB. 

 

Please also keep an eye out for updates on this recruitment process by visiting our website, Twitter 

and Facebook.  

Netball South 

@Netballsouth 

www.netballsouth.co.uk 

https://www.facebook.com/netball.south
https://twitter.com/Netballsouth
https://www.facebook.com/netball.south


Coach Recruitment 

Sussex Netball Club Coach Recruitment  

If you are a level two (or higher) coach and interested in being part of a successful, growing and dynamic netball club 

then we want to hear from you. We have 3 senior sides, competing in Premier National league 2, Regional South 

League division 1 and Regional South League division 3. With two junior teams, U'16 and U'14 forming for the start of 

the upcoming season 2017/2018. SNC are a friendly yet competitive club that foster the team ethos on and off court. 

We are looking for coach/es who are good team players themselves, possessing great communication and organisa-

tional skills and the drive to push successful teams to the next level. If this sounds like you then please get in touch. In 

addition to this paid role we are also looking for volunteer assistant coaches, this is a fantastic opportunity for anyone 

interested in developing their netball coaching knowledge and skills base. You will work alongside highly qualified 

coaches with access to the highest playing level team in the county. The role will give you access to further coaching 

qualifications and experience. Both roles require a commitment to be available for training (Wednesday evenings) and 

match fixtures (Sundays). We look forward to hearing from you.  

sussexnetballclub@yahoo.co.uk 

Aylesbury Based Netball Club Seeks Coach/Umpire 

An Aylesbury based Netball Club seek a Level 2 Netball Coach and C Award Umpire. Summer Training sessions take 
place on Wednesday evenings. In-season training sessions are on Tuesday nights with games on Wednesday Nights. 
Both positions are paid. For more information please contact Natalie using the email address below. 

lovin_eeyore@hotmail.com 

Netball Coach Required 
 
Thame Netball club are looking for a new Coach. They currently train on Friday evenings at Lord Williams Lower School 
Sports hall, Thame. 6pm - 7.30pm. This role would also involve attending matches played on a Wednesday evening in 
and around Aylesbury in the Aylesbury and District Netball League, between 7pm to 10pm depending on what teams 
are playing. Payment can be discussed if interested. The club is happy to cover costs of a Coaching course if required. 

Please contact thamenetballclub@hotmail.co.uk for further information. Thank you for your help. 
Www.thamenetballclub.co.uk, Facebook: Thame Netball Club 

Bloxham Schools Sport Graduate 

The sports coach will be responsible for teaching and coaching Hockey & Netball. 
Experience of coaching to a high standard, within a school or youth environment desirable. 
Monday- Saturday school day working hours. 
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CAPs Clubs 

 

CAPS is going ONLINE! 

From March 2017, the only way CAPS Accreditations will be awarded is through an 

online process where clubs work with their NDOs and Regional Coordinators to 

complete and upload forms and evidence to an online portal. This is a new process, 

so there will be teething problems throughout the first few Months. Please be patient 

with our staff throughout this period.  

Assessment Deadlines: There will be an assessment week every month where 

clubs will be able to send in their online submissions. This is assessed regionally, 

and then nationally, before receiving confirmation of accreditation, certificates or a 

list of outstanding evidence. The Assessment week will be the 1st –7th of each 

Month, if you were to miss an assessment week, you will only have to wait three 

weeks until the next.  

The first assessment week will be on 1st —7th May 2017. Please complete online 

submissions before or during this week.  

If you would like to ask any questions please use the details below. 

Regional Office: South@englandnetball.co.uk  01628 478985 

Development Officers 

Hampshire & IOW: Carey.McCormick@englandnetball.co.uk 

Berkshire & Oxfordshire: Nicola.Young@englandnetball.co.uk 

Sussex: Stacey.Boxall@englandnetball.co.uk 

Buckinghamshire : Joanne.Odro@englandnetball.co.uk  

 



.  

CAPS FAQs 

Can our club complete our accreditation by folder assessment? 

Unfortunately not, the final folder assessment was in March, we can now only process accreditations/

reaccreditations/upgrades on the online portal. 

When does our club need a site visit? 

A site visit is when your Netball Development Officer visits your club, looks through your documents 

and ensures you are working as your evidence says you are. This needs to be completed before the 

online portal upload. It is best to have all your evidence/documentation collected before the site visit 

takes place.  

Can we have a site visit before our paperwork is completed? 

Due to scheduling and other reasons, you might have to have your site visit before you have complet-

ed your paperwork, this however isn't the best way to do it as your NDO’s will be able to look at your 

paperwork and give feedback before you upload. 

If we are unsuccessful, how long do we have to provide new or updated evidence? 

This will not change from the folder assessments, you will have a month (up until the next assessment 

period) to supply us with additional evidence requested. 

If we have missed a submission or have been working towards for sometime, but are yet to sub-

mit , at what point could our CAPS accreditation be revoked? 

If your CAPS is overdue by more than 6 months, we will begin the process of revoking your CAPS ac-

creditation (please note this is flexible and will be looked at on an individual club basis.). Many clubs 

go through difficult periods, for example committee changes or restructures. If this is the case please 

let your NDO know and they will be able to help you. If there are any other reasons why you are strug-

gling with CAPS, make us aware. 

Can we upload evidence sporadically or out of order?  

No—the online portal only allows you to upload in order. It is therefore suggested that you collect all 

paperwork/evidence and then begin to upload it. We recommend storing all paperwork and evidence 

on a memory stick or folder on a computer until you are ready to upload.  

We are a Bronze/Silver club who have more than 2/4 coaches, do we need all of their certifi-

cates? 

All coaches need to be on your Work Force Matrix, however you only need certification evidence of 2 

(for bronze) and 4 (for silver) of your coaches. You need a minimum of 1 x L1 and 1 x L2 (for bronze) 

and 2 x L1 and 2 x L2 (for silver). 

My club need to register as a Working Towards CAPS Club, where can we do this? 

You can register your club for CAPS here: https://www.englandnetball.co.uk/make-the-game/caps/how

-to-register/ 

What is CAPS and why is it good for my club? 

Good question—follow this link for all the information you need. https://www.englandnetball.co.uk/

make-the-game/caps-2-2/caps-incentives/ 



CAPs Clubs Congratulations  

A big congratulations to the clubs who have either ac-

credited or reaccredited their CAPS this past year!  

5 Ways Netball Club 

Hoops Junior  

Netball Club, New 

Forest 

Gosport Gators  

Netball Club 



South Athletes are making us 

proud at National Academy 

Congratulations to the athletes below who are continuing to make Netball South proud with their fantastic Netball 

Careers! They are all training in the National Academy, competing for either U21, 19 or 17’s England squads and 

Senior or NPL/NPFL Superleague Franchises. 



Back To Netball in the South 

Back to Netball in the south is always growing. We are continuously trying to get more  

sessions on the map.  

If you would like more information on all the sessions below, please contact the relevant 

Netball Development Officer, Netball Development Community Coach or the South office.  



Back to Netball Case Studies 

With Back to Netball in South Bucks growing, we spoke to  Gemma and Sian from 

Back to Netball Sessions and Leagues in Bucks to find out what they think about Back 

to Netball and why you should join!  

Gemma 

1. How did you find out about Back to Netball in South Bucks? 

I found out about B2N through one of my neighbours. 

2. What is your favourite thing about a Back to Netball Session? 

My favourite thing about the sessions is how relaxed and fun they 
can be. There has never been any pressure to be good at a skill straight 
away and the coaches are great at taking you through the different ele-
ments step-by-step. 

3. Why did you decide to give Back to Netball a go? 

I have been into sport all my life and when I started B2N, I was also new to 
the area, I was looking for something which could keep me fit, but at the 
same time be fun and social. B2N has definitely hit all three! 

4. If someone was considering taking up Back to Netball, what would you 
say to them? 

I’d say definitely do it or at least give it a go! No matter how long ago you 
played, it’s surprising how quickly you can pick things back up. Having 
only played netball through PE lessons in school, I didn’t think netball 
was all that fun. B2N has definitely changed my mind on that and now I 
can’t get enough of it! 

5. What has been your Back to Netball Journey, from stepping onto the 
court for the first time, to now? 

I started off in a small session where there was usually about 3-4 of us. I 
don’t think I knew very many of the rules and could never get my foot-
work quite right (still working on this!). I now go to the B2N sessions 2-3 
times a week and feel so much more confi-
dent in my playing ability.  I’ve met so many 
new people and have managed to develop 

and become part of a new team which currently plays in a B2N 
league. Through playing in the league, I’ve even started to learn how 
to umpire! 

6. Have you taken up any other netball roles since becoming a Back to 
Netballer? 

Since becoming a B2Netballer I now co-captain a team in the B2N league 
and am learning how to umpire. 

7.What’s your favourite position to play? 

I think my favourite position would have to be centre but I do occasional-
ly like to play goal attack when luck is on my side! 

 



Back to Netball Case Studies 

Sian 

1.       How did you find out about Back to Netball in South Bucks? 

Through a friend who played for her university netball team. She wanted 
to get back in to netball, and I was bored of going to the gym and convinc-
ing myself 20 minutes of walking on the treadmill counted as exercise. I 
had played netball at school but hadn’t played since and was keen to get 
back in to an actual sport rather than doing aimless sessions of walking 
around the gym! 

2.       What is your favourite thing about a Back to Netball Session? 

Probably the social side and making new friends, as well as feeling like I’ve 
really exercised for an hour – I feel like I’ve actually achieved!!! 

3.       Why did you decide to give Back to Netball a go? 

I really wanted to get back in to the sport after a 
break of about 10 years, having last played in high school. A team sport was 
much more appealing than going to the gym. 

4.       If someone was considering taking up Back to Netball, what would 
you say to them? 

Go to your first session and then keep going! Even when you feel like you’re 
a bit rubbish at it, don’t worry, just keep playing for the fun! And as a bonus 
it’s good for you and you might even make some new friends. 

5.       What has been your Back to Netball Journey, from stepping onto 
the court for the first time, to now? 

I started off at quite a small session, re-learning the rules and the types of 
pass, working through practicing some defending and shooting. I started go-
ing to two sessions a week after sessions started at my local leisure centre. 
Back to Netball ran a small scale Sunday morning tournament, and a few of 
us decided to give it a go. We came (joint!) third out of nine teams so not 
bad for our first outing! After taking part in the mini tournament we decided to enter the back to net-
ball league as Wycombe Wolves. We’re four or five games in now and are not doing too badly. 

6.       Have you taken up any other netball roles since becoming a Back to Netballer? 

As the Back to Netball league involves each team providing scorers, um-
pires and timers, as well as playing, I have started learning to umpire. I am 
very much a beginner at this at the moment but hope to take some of the 
umpiring tests in the future. 

7.       What’s your favourite position to play? 

I quite like playing goal attack – you get the freedom to move around a bit 
and you can shoot. Turns out I’m not as terrible at shooting as I thought I 
was when I was at school! 



Walking Netball in the South 

Walking Netball in the South is starting to take form. With four courses already been run 

to train up our amazing Walking Netball Hosts, Walking Netball in the South is becoming a 

regular occurrence. For information on Walking Netball in the south please use the con-

tacts below.  

 



 

This season, the Regional Round of National Schools took place on Saturday 28th January 2017 
at Wavell School in Farnborough. A whopping 39 teams competed across the 3 age groups for a 
place at the National Finals. 
Congratulations to our National Finalists: 

U14: Brighton College and Headington School 

U16: Brighton College and Hurst 

U19: Beaconsfield High and Hurst. 

 
We would like to thank the organisers, volunteers,  
umpires, technical officials, parents, teachers and players for making 
 it such a fantastic event. A massive thank you also needs to be  
extended to Sophia Candappa, Wasps Netball player  who took time 
out of her busy schedule to be there on the day and give out the priz-
es.  

 

Thank you to all the umpires, court managers and all the organisers at Wavell School. 

Umpires used for the Semi finals and finals can be seen below. Thanks for your hard work—it couldn’t happen 

without #TeamWhite. 

 U14 Umpires 

U14 Semi Finals  Dickon Adams and Nikki Dewick 

                             Megan Samual and Pam Nebbitt  

U14 Final              Chantel Moore and Elaine Shannahan 

3rd/4th playoff       Erin Graham and Helen Turton 

U16 Umpires  

U16 Semi Finals    Lisa Vallely and Mark Sheen 

                             Chantel Moore and Paul Withers 

 U16 Final               Liz Sywyj and Mark Sheen 

3rd/4th playoff        Sarah Kucera and Sam Skinnner 

U19 Umpires  

U19 semi finals      Chris Obin and Elaine Shannahan 

                              Julie Wilkes and Liz Sywyj 

U19 final                Chris Obin and Julie Wilkes 

3rd/4th playoff        Ben Vallely and Rebecca Moher 

 

South Regional Schools 

Officials On the Day 



 

 

 

 

 

The much anticipated Hampshire Volunteers Awards took place on the 24th March 2017 at 

Fleming Park Leisure Centre. It was a fantastic celebratory evening with some of the best 

Hampshire volunteers, coaches and officials being recognised with awards.  Thank you to 

everyone who was able to attend on the night and well done to all those that were nomi-

nated for an award. A special mention to Yasmin Parsons for attending and presenting the 

awards, an original Weston Park Blades player who is now playing in the Vitality Netball  

Superleague. 

Congratulations to all Our Winners! 

Senior Volunteer of the Year - Janine Robinson  

Coach of the Year -Sarah Blackmore  

Club of the Year - Dreams N.C  

Official of the Year - Sarah Haswell  

Junior Volunteer of the Year - Ellie Fox 

Team of the Year - Ravens Crests  

Junior Sportsperson - Chloe Wilds  

Unsung Hero - Barbara Mellish 

Project of the Year - Walking Netball - Everyone Active  

Service to Sport - Angie Osborne and Jane Tunney.  

 

 

Hampshire Volunteer Awards 



 

Little Wins… 

- The Sussex and Hampshire UKCC Level 1 

Courses are fully booked – this potentially 

means 40 new Level 1 coaches in the South Re-

gion. 

- The Oxon School Games were a BIG Success.  

- Berkshire NDO introduced 84 Disabled partici-

pants into our wonderful sport. 

- We are beginning to book venues to the next set 

of UKCC Coaching Courses – watch this space! 

- Regional Net10ForLife Fundraising Goal 

achieved and surpassed.  

- The South UNO’s are continuing to build their 

netball networks at their respective Universities. 

- Carey – Hampshire NDO is expecting a Baby, 

any time now! 

…Make Big Successes 

The South Team are still sending in their “wins” in order to  

celebrate our success. If you know any wins that your NDO or 

NDCC have achieved for you do share  them with the regional 

office.  



 



Remembering Lisa Wise 

Lisa Wise sadly passed away on April 2nd after a short battle with 

Ovarian Cancer. She spent her last few days in the Duchess of 

Kent Hospice in Reading where she was with her family and the 

most compassionate staff. Lisa was a loving wife, an inspirational 

mother to three sons and a netball coach/leader/mentor/genius 

to so many in Berkshire. 

Lisa was more commonly known as ‘Netball Lisa’ among the netball world. Her passion for 

the sport was astounding, she had a vision to make netball accessible to all and she made 

that a reality; she fought for new courts to be built in the local community and was fre-

quently heard on the local radio promoting and talking all things netball. Lisa was the 

founder of Laurel Park Netball Club, starting out with a few Mums who watched football 

on the side lines. It quickly grew into a club of well over 100 members ranging from 6-60 

and teams in division 4 through to the Premier League. Her mission was to encourage any-

one and everyone to play and she certainly achieved this. Lisa built 8 teams within Laurel 

Park, ran mixed charity events, made regular appearances on the radio and even had a de-

but on BBC’s The One Show. Lisa really was an incredible woman, she has touched so many 

people’s lives with her kindness, generosity, happiness and positivity for well, everything! 

As well as being a mum, wife and working full time, she was on the committee for Berk-

shire Premier Netball League, Bracknell District Netball League and was the media corre-

spondent for Berkshire netball. She was also working her way towards her Level 3 coaching 

qualification and volunteered for England Netball developing grassroots. You could guaran-

tee if netball was mentioned, Lisa would be there!  

Lisa’s family and the club are keen not to let her passing be in vain. 

Her legacy will live on through all the girls in Laurel Park and they will 

continue to wear black and red with pride. However, the family and 

the club’s efforts now turn to promoting awareness of Ovarian Can-

cer. Fundraising events will be held regularly and awareness of the 

signs and symptoms will be promoted with support from Target 

Ovarian Cancer. If you wish to donate then please visit http://

uk.virginmoneygiving.com/SomeoneSpecial/lisawise  

Lisa was known for her banter, her laughs and her huge personality, 

for that we are all so grateful and honoured to have known her and 

been a part of her life.   

Thank you to Liz Johns for writing this piece about Lisa. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

As a Region, our clubs, leagues, Back to Netball and Walking Netball Sessions, 

and wherever else you have been playing, have managed to not only reach, 

but break our fundraising target for this years Net10ForLife campaign.  

Thank you to all those who have been able to donate to this amazing cause 

through netball.  

If you haven’t yet added your fund-

raising efforts to our Just Giving 

page, there is still time to do it. 

Please donate online here…  

https://

www.justgiving.com/

fundraising/South-

Fundraising Success in the South with Net 10 For Life 



Back to Netball for Cancer Reseach UK 

Cancer Research UK the winner at latest Back to Netball Festival 

Over £900 was raised by local Back to Netball teams at the latest festival hosted by Debbie 

Laycock, South East Hampshire NDCC. 

12 teams from Portsmouth, Fareham, Southampton and Gosport came together to play in a 

friendly versatility festival, with all players having the opportunity to play in every position.  

Fareham side Knowle Hotshots took home the winners’ medals, on goal difference from 

Southampton-based St Denys in a close, nail-biting finish. 

Knowle Hotshots player Vicky Richardson was over the moon with the win and said: “We’ve 

had a fabulous evening, we always do, as these festivals are always played in the best of 

spirits. Its hard work, but great fun to play in different positions and we’ve had a great team 

bonding experience! Bring on the next one!”  

Organiser, England Netball’s Community Coach, Debbie Laycock said: “It’s only the second 

versatility festival we have run but we found it was a great leveller, with all teams winning 

at least one match during the event and putting points on the board! As with all our Back to 

Netball events the emphasis is on fun and friendly and the ladies put on a great show, with 

some great feedback received.” 

She added: “As with all charity events there are a number of people of contributed to make 

it so successful. Huge thanks to BH Live for hosting us, HC tournaments and Place for People 

for some great raffle prizes and to all the team organisers for entering! Thanks also to all the 

ladies who contributed prizes on the evening, there were so many I couldn’t personal thank 

them all, although Whiteley Warriors all chipped in for afternoon tea as a raffle prize, which 

I thought was a lovely gesture!”  

Back to Netball continues to be well-received in the area, with new sessions in Fareham and 

Liphook seeing record numbers. More festivals will be held in the Spring and Summer, as 

the weather hopefully takes a turn for the better, with a mixed tournament and also a festi-

val just for Back to Netball teams who have been together for under a year, taking priority.  

 

To find your nearest or most convenient Back to Netball session please log on to http://

www.englandnetball.co.uk/netball-finder/ www.netballsouth.co.uk/back-to-netball-

sessions or email Debbie Laycock Debbie.laycock@englandnetball.co.uk 



Back to Netball for Cancer Reseach UK 

1. Knowle Hotshots (Fareham) 

2. St Denys (Southampton) 

3. Bounties (Fareham / Gosport) 

4. Cams Chaos (Fareham) 

5. Delme Diamonds (Fareham)  

6. Whiteley Warriors (Fareham) 

7. Portsmouth Pivotals (Portsmouth) 

8. Springers (Portsmouth) 

9. Fareham Flyers (Fareham) 

10. SJC (Portsmouth)  

11. Pixies (Fareham / Gosport) 

12. Portsmout Pizazz (Portsmouth)  



Netball South League Final Standing 



Netball South Junior League Final Standing 



Courses 
 

UKCC Level 1 

For more information and to download booking forms  click here. 

 

 
Times  Costs (UKCC Level 1) 

9-6pm on both days   £150 EN Affiliated Member and £180 for Non Affiliated         

http://www.englandnetball.co.uk/make-the-game/coaching/UKCC_Level_1_Courses


Courses 

                     UKCC Level 2 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

For more information and to download booking forms click here. 

 

Times  Cost  (UKCC Level 2) 

9-6pm on all 5 days   £360.00 for EN Affiliated Learner and £395.00 for Non Affiliated Learners 

http://www.englandnetball.co.uk/make-the-game/coaching/UKCC_Level_2_Courses


Officiating Courses

For more information on Officiating courses please use the Netball Finder on the Eng-

land Netball Website https://www.englandnetball.co.uk/netball-finder or get in touch 

with your County Officiating Lead.  



Coaching CPD Courses 

For more information on CPD courses in the South please get in touch with your NDO 

or Regional Coordinator—south@englandnetball.co.uk  

We are currently planning our next set of 

CPD courses running in the South  

Region. 



 

Are you aged 12-25 
or have young people 
in you club who are? 
Involved in volunteer-
ing? Want to get rec-
ognised? 
 

Who is it for? 

Every young person aged 12-25 that is actively volunteering in 

netball , whether that's as a coach, official, committee mem-

ber, event helper, school team helper...the list is endless! 

What is Pass on Your Passion? 

The 'Pass on your Passion' programme aims to recognise the countless number of 

young volunteers in netball. It aims to provide you with opportunities, ideas and re-

wards to help you on your leadership and volunteering journey. No matter what your 

role in netball, we want you to Get Involved and Get Recognised. 

How does it work? 

Once you've registered you will receive your volunteer portfolio and logbook. Just log 

your voluntary netball hours and send back the yellow copy to England Netball to re-

ceive your rewards in the post! It's as simple as that!  You have 2 years from the date 

you became a member to complete your hours and claim your rewards. 

PLEASE NOTE: Voluntary hours can only be counted from the day you sign up. 



Benefits! 

Not only will you get rewarded for the hours you complete, but just by registering as a mem-

ber of 'Pass on you Passion' you'll get access to: 

- FREE Regional Training Days where top coaches and officials will be on hand to pass on 

their knowledge. 

- E-newsletters to keep you up to date with the latest information and voluntary opportunities. 

- Invitations to volunteer at National and International netball events. 

Register NOW! 

You can download a Pass on your Passion Registration Form here 

file:///C:/Users/Tracey Southgate/Documents/Pass on Your Passion Sign Up Form Blank oct 7 (1).doc


Carey McCormick 
Hampshire & IOW  

Carey.McCormick@englandnetball.co.uk 
07595 086751 

 

Netball Development Officers 

Nicola Young 
Berkshire & Oxfordshire NDO 

Nicola.Young@englandnetball.co.uk 
07540 127404 

Holly Hart 
Regional Manager 

Holly.Hart@englandnetball.co.uk 
07872 194534 

Emma Whitehouse 
Regional Coordinator 

South@englandnetball.co.uk 
01628 478985 

 

Elly Moore 
Performance Pathway Coach 

Elly.moore@englandnetball.co.uk 
07985 975404 

Stacey Boxall 
Sussex  

Stacey.Boxall@englandnetball.co.uk 
07540 126600 

 

Louise Exton 
Bucks & Milton Keynes NDCC 

Louise.Exton@englandnetball.co.uk 
07964 124783 

Debbie Laycock 
South East Hampshire NDCC 

Debbie.laycock@englandnetball.co.uk 
07854 090473 

Netball Development Community Coaches 

Regional Contacts 

Joanne Odro 
Buckinghamshire NDO 

 Joanne.Odro@englandnetball.co.uk 
07872 407092 
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